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Pay gaps between NFP and government positions�


It was frequently noted that in the community services sector, gross wage rates were significantly lower in NFPs compared to government agencies and, as a consequence, many staff were moving to government positions.


�• In Victoria, due to limited funding, NFPs could only offer wages $10 000 to $15 000 below comparable government organisations (Precision Consultancy 2007).


�• In 2008 there was an estimated wage disparity of up to $20 000 between public and community sector workers in the ACT (ACTCOSS 2008).


�• Community services workers in WA were found to be paid up to $22 000 less than similar positions in the public sector in 2007. Only around a third of organizations offered ‘salary packaging’ to compensate for this wage gap (WAAMH et al. 2008).


�• Family Relationship Services Australia estimates:�


… that the average difference in salary between staff employed in direct service delivery in


the community sector and those performing similar work in the public sector is between


$15,000 and $30,000 per annum for each full time equivalent position. (sub. 132, p. 9)


�• Around 90 per cent of SA workers agreed with the statement ‘Sector Award rates are 10-25 per cent less than Government Awards’ (Carson, Maher and King 2007).


�• The Australian Council of Social Services estimated:�


… a gap of between 20-30% for similar roles in community as opposed to government


sectors. This gap widens to as much as 40–50% for senior policy experts and managers.


(sub. 118, p. 32)


�These wage gaps do not take into account FBT concessions available to some NFPs. However, it should be noted that FBT concessions are not universal. Some workplaces do not offer ‘salary packages’ and some employees do not take up the offer.


�Sources: ACOSS, sub. 118; ACTCOSS (2008); Carson, Maher and King (2007); FRSA, sub. 132; Precision Consultancy (2007); WAAMH et al. (2008).��








